
Danby Wiske with Lazenby Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 18th July 2019  

at 8.00 pm in the Village Hall            

 

Present: Chairman - Margaret Goldie 

Councillors – Jeannette Darwin, Kate Rayfield, Alastair Wilkin 

NYC Councillor Annabel Wilkinson  

HDC Councillor Brian Phillips     

Clerk – Jan Sanders 

2 parishioners 

19/28    To receive apologies            

Resolved to accept apologies received from David Swall 

19/29    To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 20 June 2019 as a true and 

correct record   

Resolved to confirm the above minutes, as a true and correct record. 

 

19/30   To receive information on the following ongoing issues and decide further 

action where necessary 

 30.1 Updated assets register 

 Resolved to accept the updated register with village signs added. 

 

19/31   To receive the following planning information      

31.1 Demolition of existing dwelling & construction of a replacement 

dwelling at Ashwood   

Resolved to note that an appeal has been made to the Secretary of State against 

the decision of HDC refusal to grant planning permission. 

 

19/32   Financial matters: 

   32.1 To receive a bank reconciliation 

Bank Statement  -    Community Account          £ 1,410.13     

    Business Money Manager       £ 95.23  Total   £ 1,505.36 



Cheques for YLCA subscription, website, annual insurance and the clerk’s expenses 

have been presented. The Northern Powergrid wayleave has been received. 

  32.2  To approve the following accounts for payment 

Resolved to approve the payments of the clerk’s salary (1.8.19 – 31.10.19) and inland 

Revenue. 

  

19/33   To receive a report on the Play Area  

Alastair reported that Streetscape will repair the pole of the zip-wire and will be 

carrying out the annual inspection in September.   

 

19/34   To receive a Police Report 

One dwelling burglary has been reported in the past month. It is believed to be at 

Little Danby Bungalow which is outside the parish. 

New government figures suggest that with an extremely low crime rate North 

Yorkshire is the safest place in England. 

 

19/35   To decide who should hold the defibrillator code 

Resolved that the code should be given to the properties close to the village green.   

 

19/36   To consider the following new correspondence received:  

36.1 Enquiry from Hambleton District Council regarding planning training for 

parish councils.  

Resolved to accept the suggestion of a training/planning update session from HDC.  

36.2 To note the Modification Order relating to the public footpath to the 

east of the village green. 

Resolved to note the order but enquire whether the path width could be reduced 

from 2m to 1m.  

 

19/37   To notify the clerk of matters for inclusion on the agenda of the next meeting 

 The council’s standing orders. 

 

19/38  To confirm the date of the next meeting as Thursday 19 September 2019   

Agreed 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 

 

 

 
  

 

 


